Email Subject Line: Senior College Assembly

Dear Seniors,

We hope you have enjoyed your first week of school and again would like to welcome you back. For those of you applying to college, we understand this is a very busy time for you and we want to assist you with the process. Traditionally at the beginning of the school year, there is a Senior College Assembly for seniors to kick off the year and to provide you with important information as you begin your college applications. Due to COVID 19, we are unable to meet as a group in the auditorium, so we created a Virtual Senior College Assembly for you to view.

This email includes a series of virtual Senior College Assembly videos. We have broken down the Assembly into a handful of smaller videos, divided by topic, so that if you want to refer back to something it will be easy for you to find. You can rewatch the videos by using the folder link below or by going to the Class of 2021 College Documents page on the website. The following topics will be covered:

Video 1: Welcome / Senior Check-In

Video 2: Your SCOIR College Information Account

Video 3: Virtual College Visits to OPHS

Video 4: Brag Sheets & Recommendation Letters / Transcript Request Form Video 5: Applications including the Common, the SUNY, and the Coalition

Applications

Video 6: Financial Aid / Scholarships

Video 7: NCAA / Online Presence / OP Pride / School Counseling Website

We look forward to meeting with you for your Senior Check-In and to help you establish future plans.

Sincerely,

The High School Counseling Department

House 1

Mr. Behm, mikebehm@opschools.org Mrs. Stahl, jstahl@opschools.org

House 2

Mr. Bove, above@opschools.org
Dr. Cervoni, acervoni@opschools.org

House 3

Mrs. Linder, alinder@opschools.org
Mrs. See, asee@opschools.org